
 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO CLOSE AND VACATE 

 

AN UNDEVELOPED PORTION OF GROVE STREET CONTAINING APPROXIMATELY 13,462 SQUARE 

FEET  

 

LOCATED BETWEEN NEW YORK AVENUE AND OHIO AVENUE 

IN THE CITY OF HARRISONBURG 

 

City Council Chambers 

409 South Main Street 

Harrisonburg, VA  22801 

Tuesday, August 11, 2015 

 

 The Harrisonburg City Council will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, 

August 11, 2015, 7:00 P.M., or as soon as the agenda permits, at City Council 

Chambers, 409 South Main Street, Harrisonburg, Virginia, to consider a proposed 

motion by the City Council to close and vacate an undeveloped portion of Grove 

Avenue containing approximately 13,462 square feet, located between New York 

Avenue and Ohio Avenue in the City of Harrisonburg, Virginia. 

 

 A copy of the plat showing the portion of Grove Street to be closed and 

vacated is available in the City Manager’s Office, 345 South Main Street, Monday 

through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

 

 All persons interested will have an opportunity to express their views at 

this public hearing. 

 

     

       CITY OF HARRISONBURG 

       Kurt D. Hodgen, 

       City Manager 

 

                               

________________________________ 

To be advertised two (2) times: 

 

 Monday, August 3, 2015  

 Monday, August 10, 2015 

 

 


